



# St. Michael in the Hamlet Primary School

Neilson Road

Liverpool L17 7BA

Head Teacher: Miss L. Moreton

5.9.23

## Year 2 Newsletter Autumn term 2023

We hope you had a lovely summer and are ready for a fabulous year! We have lots of fun things planned and can't wait to get started. The Teachers in Year 2 are Miss Powell (2P) and Mr Reid (2R). All communication will be via Class dojo, Parent mail or on our school website so please ensure you check for updates regularly on these platforms.

#### Home Reading

We want to encourage all our children to enjoy and engage with books and reading and we ask you to support this process through our Home Reading Scheme. Children have the opportunity to use books from school OR home and their progress needs to be recorded in their Home Reading Record Book. Book bags need to be returned to school **every Friday** and new books will be returned back to you **every Monday**.

#### <u>Uniform</u>

Please ensure your child is wearing full school uniform to school each day which consists of the following;

Grey trousers or skirt
White or grey socks/tights
White polo shirt (with or without the school logo)
Royal blue jumper or cardigan with our school logo
Black school shoes with a low heel



Please help us support your child's independence by clearly labelling their school jumpers/ cardigans, coats and bags with their name and class.

### <u>P.E</u>

This term we have P.E. on **Tuesdays**. Children need to come to school dressed in their school P.E kit; a white t-shirt/ polo shirt, blue school jumper/ cardigan/ hoodie with school logo, dark jogging bottoms/ Shorts and trainers (no football kits or crop tops please).

(Just a reminder that our school policy clearly states no jewellery for safety reasons).

#### Curriculum

Our creative curriculum topic for this half term is 'Twit Twoo Where are you?' Please see our topic web overleaf to see all of the exciting things we have planned including a Troll themed topic day which we will send out more information soon via Class Dojo but you may want to start planning your best trollish costume!

#### **Homework**

We will send home weekly spellings on a **Friday** via Class Dojo. We will take words from the Year 2 Statutory spellings list or focus on a particular spelling pattern that we will be looking at in phonics during the upcoming week. Each week your child will have a piece of Maths homework to complete; this will either be on paper or on their Active learn online account. You will find a reminder of your child's Active learn log in inside the cover of your child's reading record book.

Thank you for your support, Year 2 Team



















Telephone: 0151 727 3215

Fax: 0151 728 7176





